
Town of Saratoga Board Meeting – February 5, 2020 

 

February 5, 2020 
 
The Saratoga Town Board met at 6:00 p.m. in the town office.  Chairman Rickaby called the 
meeting to order.  All members were present.  The meeting was officially noticed on January 
30, 2020. 
 
Heeg made a motion to approve the minutes for the January 15th, 2020 Town Board meeting.   
Forbes seconded it.  Motion passed unanimously. 
 
The Board reviewed the insurance quote received from The Horton Group, which is the Towns’ 
current insurance company.  There were no other quotes received for the yearly insurance.  
The quoted amount for Workers Compensation, Towns package policy and Public officials 
liability is $469 more than 2019.  Forbes made a motion to table the insurance quote until the 
next meeting.  Heeg seconded it.  Motion passed unanimously. 
 
A builder was questioning Town standard specifications when building a Town road.  
Passineau stated the road could be different based upon the ground conditions they are 
constructed in.  When building a town road, the road should be at least 66 foot wide with 
ditches and a 22 foot mat.  Culverts must have a 100 foot radius.  There should be a 
minimum of 6” of gravel and 3” of asphalt; but depending on the ground conditions, it could 
require more.  Each proposed road plan would have to be reviewed and approved by the Town 
Board. 
 
Frank made a motion to send $100 to the Wisconsin Rapids Safety Patrol.  Passineau 
seconded it.  Motion passed unanimously. 
 
Billie-Jo Kester gave the Treasurer report.   
 
Brandon Burroughs gave the Constable’s report.  Stocor has paid for barricades to be placed 
around the storage containers on Pine Haven Court.   
 
Correspondences were read.  
 
Forbes questioned whether the Town would like to purchase Town flags and offer them for 
sale.  The Plan Commission is working with Wisconsin Power and Light regarding a blue water 
landing.  They are also working with Lamar regarding a change in a sign on Highway 13.  
 
Frank made a motion to approve the bills paid.   Forbes seconded it.  Motion passed 
unanimously. 
 
Passineau made a motion to adjourn the meeting.  Heeg seconded it.  Motion passed 
unanimously.  The meeting adjourned at 6:30 p.m. 
 
Typed from minutes taken by Deputy Clerk, Paulette Weinfurter 
Heidi Kawleski, Town Clerk 


